Approved

Hobart Township Monthly Meeting
November 7, 2022

Present: Terry Hockett, DuWayne Sonnenberg, Larry Hoffmann, Kathy Glawe, Russ Berstler,
Debi Eischens, and Torey Sonnenberg

Chairman Hockett called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm. The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Sonnenberg made a motion to approve the Minutes from the October 2022 meeting. Hoffmann
second. All in favor. Motion Carried.

Sonnenberg made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented. Hoffmann second. All
in favor. Motion Carried.

Hoffmann made a motion to approve the disbursements as presented. Sonnenberg second. All in
favor. Motion Carried.

An email was read that stated the ditches on Freedom Flyer Road had not been mowed in the fall.
Torey Sonnenberg stated that the dich on Freedom Flyer Road would be mowed before equipment
was put away for the season.

Otter Tail County Highway Department sent out a memo concerning winter maintenance
agreement for salt/sand materials. A resolution was signed for this winter’s salt/sand and will be
sent to the county.

Otter Tail County Highway Department sent out a memo stating they were putting together a bid
for 2023 seal coating projects. After discussion it was determined that the Supervisors will meet
as a continuation of the November meeting to determine if any of the tar roads are in need of seal
coating in 2023.

Supervisor Hockett, and supervisor Sonnenberg met on November 29 and reviewed the tar roads.
It was concluded that Lake Six Road was in need of seal coat. A resolution was approved and sent
to the Otter Tail County Highway Department for inclusion of Lake Six Road section 6 Hobart
Township in the seal coat project.

Since there was no further business to come before the Board, Hockett adjourned the meeting.

Respectfully Submitted

Russ Berstler, Clerk



